Town of Bergen Planning Board
Minutes of April 27th, 2017

Bergen Town Hall

Present: Chairman Fink, Mark Gerhardy, Dominick Camelio, Andrew Fink, Kathi McLaughlin, and Lou Romano

Also Present: Dave Mason, ZEO; Jeffrey Cook and Jake Maurer

Tripe O Expansion – PUBLIC HEARING

The hearing was opened at 7:00 p.m. by Chairman Fink. The hearing was published in the Batavia Daily News and posted at the Post Office and Town Hall. No one appeared to speak for or against the expansion. Triple O is planning to expand their already existing building located at 6520 North Lake Road. The addition will be approximately 80’x90’ and used as a warehouse and/or office space. This proposal was sent to the county for review and was recommended approval on April 13th, 2017. The hearing was closed at 7:10 p.m. 

A motion to approve the Triple O addition was by Andrew Fink, seconded by Dominick Camelio, voted and carried.

Jeff Cook Subdivision – PUBLIC HEARING

The hearing was opened at 7:15 p.m. The hearing was published in the Batavia Daily News and posted at the Town Hall and Post Office. No one appeared to speak for or against the subdivision. Jeff Cook has applied for a subdivision located on Warboys Road 

(Tax Map # 10-1-2.11) where he will be subdividing a 10.737acre parcel from a 104.5 acre lot. Due to the location on a county road, the proposal was sent to the county for review. It was recommended approval on April 13th, 2017. The hearing closed at 7:21 p.m. 
A motion to approve the subdivision was made by Kathi McLaughlin, seconded by Lou Romano, voted and carried. Mark Gerhardy abstained.

The regular meeting was called to order at 7:25p.m. A motion to approve the corrected March 2017 minutes was made by Andrew Fink, seconded by Dominick Camelio, voted and carried. 

Old/New Business

(A discussion that was held concerning a subdivision on Townline Road at the previous Planning Board meeting was brought up. A motion to table any further discussion or action pertaining to this was made by Mark Gerhardy, seconded by Andrew Fink, voted and carried. Due to it’s complex circumstances, it was agreed that it should go through the Town Board for review first.
(Dave Mason stated that Coach Tony’s will be coming in for their building prospect in Apple Tree Acres.

No further discussion took place.

A motion to close the meeting was made by Kathi McLaughlin, seconded by Andrew Fink, voted and carried. The meeting ended at 7:28 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Laura Smith, secretary

Cc: Michelle Smith, Town Clerk

      Don Cunningham, Town Supervisor’

Charles Redinger, ZBA Chairman
